12/8/10

Esteemed members of the Bar,
 

Thanks to those attending the December 1, Alaska Bar Association meeting. It was standing room only and most spoke. Those who called in to testify telephonically (including at least two witnesses whose testimony attorney Marla Greenstein falsified) were never put through. 
 

Steve Van Goor (Bar Chief Discipline Officer) and Deborah Nance represented the Bar. The Board of Directors declined to attend even though the issue may end the Bar.
 

The evidence and witness testimony that Alaska Commission on Judicial Conduct (ACJC) attorney/investigator Marla Greenstein falsified her investigation, to cover up that Judge Murphy was chauffeured by the main Trooper witness in a high profile criminal case, was overwhelming. Mr. Van Goor declined to answer when asked if the Bar had a duty to investigate attorney Greenstein because of this evidence contained in Superior Court Judge Joannides' referral to the ACJC.
 

Evidence was also presented the Bar had a long history of refusing to prosecute attorneys against which there was overwhelming evidence. When asked if the Bar had a duty to reconstruct the official record (the tapes of which the Bar refused to reconstruct after claiming they were blank when a request was made to appeal the Bar decision exonerating Cole) proving attorney Brent Cole had perjured himself 20 different times during the proceedings against him, Mr. Van Goor declined to answer. It should have been pointed out any answer would have incriminated the Bar. 
 

When asked why the Bar did nothing when it was proved prosecutor Scot Leaders had knowingly falsified his certified Bar response to deny he had used an immunized statement to convict someone and to also falsely claim defense attorneys never protested this, Mr. Van Goor declined to answer. 

 

When asked if it was a fair trial when the judge was chauffeured by the prosecution's main witness, Mr. Van Goor declined to answer.
 

It was commented how a great a John Grisham type book this was going to make, starting with trial in an official Iditarod Sled Dog Race checkpoint; Mr. Van Goor laughed and claimed it would make a better movie. We wonder if Mr. Van Goor (or the actor playing him) will ride into the picture wearing a black hat or a white hat. The Bar's decision about attorney Greenstein will determine the color hat he and the Bar will wear. It will make a very interesting chapter indeed if the Bar joins in the conspiracy that started with Judge Murphy and Trooper Gibbens lying to cover up an illegal trial and sentencing; a conspiracy joined in later by attorney Greenstein lying and falsifying her investigation to cover up the illegal conviction and for Murphy and Gibbens. There will now be incredible pressure on the Bar to cover up for the illegal conviction and conspiracy between Murphy, Gibbens, and now attorney Greenstein - whose indictment, as the only investigator of judges for the past 21 years, would shake the entire State. If the Bar indeed covers up for attorney Greenstein and company it will expand the conspiracy by an order of magnitude.
 

 As Mr. Van Goor stated, "It wasn't the initial break-in that brought down the Nixon presidency during Watergate, it was the immensity of the cover up afterward." With attorney Greenstein now hooked and the Bar itself getting ready to swallow the bait this is most certainly Alaska's Watergate.
 

The reason we proved prior attorneys were let off by the Bar when it was clear they were guilty is that when the Bar lets attorney Greenstein go we can say "strike thirty, you're out." And demand the U.S. Department of Justice prosecute the Bar because, as DOJ specifically required, we have exhausted all remedies to let the Bar address its "policy and practice" to cover up for corrupt attorneys that are conspiring with the State to violate constitutional rights of the accused.
 

We asked the meeting be recorded; Mr. Van Goor agreed and offered to provided anyone a copy. We beg that you obtain and listen to one. This will confirm people are concerned and want something done. 
 

CONCLUSION
 

Attorney Greenstein has been the only investigator of Alaska judges for the past 21 years and Superior Court Judge Joannides, without any obligation to do so, referred evidence to the Commission on Judicial Conduct that implicates attorney Greenstein, Judge Murphy, and Trooper Gibbens in a conspiracy to cover up that Trooper Gibbens, the prosecutions' main witness, impermissibly chauffeured Judge Murphy during a high profile case. Yet the evidence it happened is irrefutable; even the official court record of the case captured Judge Murphy and Trooper Gibbens admitting to the chauffeuring. Judge Joannides 8/27/10 referral, which documents some of the most shocking evidence, is located at: www.alaskastateofcorruption.com  We beg everyone read this referral carefully.
 

If attorney Greenstein covered up for a corrupt judge in one case she may have done so for other judges in the past 21 years. This certainly could explain how things have become so incredibly corrupt. Judge Murphy's decisions, all favoring Trooper Gibbens, completely destroyed my family's livelihood. Judge Murphy even cited Trooper Gibbens false trial testimony, which he admitted was false on cross examination, as the specific on record reason for her devastating sentence. 
 

When asked if Judge Murphy was going to be reinvestigated because of Judge Joannides' referral to the ACJC attorney Greenstein stated the ACJC never received anything from Judge Joannides and there would be no reinvestigation of Judge Murphy. Yet Judge Joannides certified her referral was sent to ACJC months earlier.  
 

Mr. Van Goor did not refute the claim that when all this comes out it will eclipse the public corruption scandal in our legislature. Because of attorney Greensteins' actions possibly thousands may be unjustly imprisoned or otherwise harmed. Every judge investigated by attorney Greenstein is now suspect.  
 

Ask the Bar for a recording of the December 1, 2010 afternoon meeting between the public and Bar concerning attorney Greenstein; and if you determine attorney Greenstein needs to be held accountable, file a Bar grievance complaint against her.
 

Contact by mail, phone, fax, or email:
 

Alaska Bar Association
PO Box 100279
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone 907-272-7469
Fax 907-272-2932
info@alaskabar.org
 

Please forward this to everyone you can, as there are very few moves left (primarily my Post Conviction Relief proceeding) before we can demand federal intervention. If you have additional evidence that corrupt attorneys or judges are being covered up for by the Bar or attorney Greenstein please forward it to myself or:
 

U.S. Attorney General Eric Holder
950 Pennsylvania Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20530
 

Sincerely,
 

David Haeg
907-262-9249
